

Sabatino Cimato
Superintendent of Schools
1500 Colvin Blvd.

Buffalo, New York 14223 (716) 874-8400 ext. 20342 scimato@ktufsd.org

To:

Ken-Ton School District Administrators

Non-Public School Principals

Charter School for Applied Technologies Superintendent

From:

Sabatino Cimato, Superintendent of Schools

Date:

August 2024

Subject:

School Closing Information

If it is determined that classes in the Kenmore-Town of Tonawanda Union Free School District must be cancelled due to inclement weather, or any other emergency, every effort will be made to notify the following television stations before 6:00 am or the evening before:

WGRZ-TV 2

WIVB-TV 4

WKBW-TV 7

SPECTRUM NEWS

The school closing information will also be posted on the Kenmore-Town of Tonawanda UFSD website, www.ktufsd.org. In accordance with District policy and past practice, if our public schools are closed, the Kenmore-Town of Tonawanda Union Free School District buses will not operate in any capacity. Thus, any athletic competitions, sporting events, community/continuing education classes, and staff development courses will be cancelled.

The parochial and charter school principals have asked that the Ken-Ton announcement include their schools. Due to the stations' automated systems this is difficult. We suggest that your parents and staff be informed of the stations being notified, and that when the Ken-Ton Schools are closed, this would <u>include</u> the parochial and charter schools as well.

If you have any questions, please let me know. Thank you for your continued cooperation.

SC:gsm